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Putting Life into your Landscapeò Winter  2016 

Chairmanôs Remarks 

 

 

  Once again winter is here and our year starts again about now.  Nearly all the leaves are off the underwood 

but good underwood is in very short supply on the Hampshire/Dorset border.  We will, as in past years, cut 

off over stooled hazel, then in the spring we can grade it out, if long and silver we can use the tops, make 

sails and body rods from the butts and the real big stuff used for logs for the following winter. 

 

On the Shows and Events for the past season, the attendances have been down and there has been a shortage 

of buyers, especially since June.  Brexit is not good for us.  Hurdles and coppice products are being  

purchased on the internet and being supplied from Europe.  We have been receiving complaints about  

hurdles and spars which have been bought in this way, some of the buyers thought they were buying  

English.  If it is measured in metric it is an import! 

 

Anyway, press on for 2017. 

 

Thatôs it for 2016. 

 

Peter Lane 

 

Here are two photographs of my father Walter Leonard Lane; he is working in Palmers Copse at Brickhill 

which is between Rockbourne and Sandleheath.  He is making a ten sail sheep hurdle in April 1937.  This 

copse is on the West Park Estate. He was paid six old pence for a hurdle and made 20 or more a day to earn 

around ten shillings, or around two pounds a week.  At the time farm workers received around two pounds 

ten shillings a week. 

 


